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Cass County Injury Crash 36th St & 166th Ave SE Mapleton (Cass County 

Road 10) 
 
What: SUV vs. SUV head on Injury crash 
Where: 36th St & 166th Ave SE Mapleton, four miles east of Mapleton 
When: August 22nd, 2023 at 3:36PM 
Road Conditions:  Dry pavement 
Weather Conditions:   Clear skies. 
Crash Involvement: An eastbound Blazer crossed over into the westbound lanes striking an Equinox. 
Agencies Involved:  Cass County Sheriff’s Office, Cass Rescue, Harwood Rescue, Mapleton 
Fire, West Fargo Fire, Sanford Ambulance, and the ND Highway Patrol. 
 
Vehicle No. 1:  2004 Chevrolet Blazer  
Driver No. 1: William Callihan, 42, Browning, Illinois-Injured 
Restraints: Under investigation  
Charges: Pending investigation 
 
Vehicle No. 2:  2016 Chevrolet Equinox 
Driver No. 1: Annika Greany-Stanger, 28, West Fargo -Injured 
Restraints: Belted 
Charges: None 
 
NARRATIVE:  
 
At 3:36PM a 2016 Chevrolet Equinox was westbound on 36th St SE. At that time a Chevrolet 
Blazer was eastbound on 36th Street when it crossed over into the westbound lanes striking 
the Equinox. The Equinox came to rest in the roadway facing southwest. The Blazer left the 
roadway into the south ditch where it came to rest facing northeast. 
 
William Callihan sustained serious non-life-threatening injuries in the crash. He was treated on 
scene and transported by Sanford Ambulance to Fargo for continued care. 
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Annika Greany-Stanger sustained non-life-threatening injuries in the crash. She was treated on 
scene and transported by Sanford Ambulance to Fargo for continued care. 
 
The crash occurred in a construction zone. Both shoulders of the roadway were closed. The 
ASN Construction crew were working on a horizontal directional drilling project for the Red 
River Diversion. The crews were working in the north ditch at the time of the crash and were 
not involved.  
 
The crash remains under investigation by the ND Highway Patrol. 
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For More Information Contact:  
Sgt. Nathaniel King 
NKing@nd.gov     
 


